
Alexia Diorio is a student at Macalester College majoring in Economics with a concentration in  

Community and Global Health and a minor in Environmental Studies. She recently spent five months 
studying abroad in Pune, India where she attended classes and conducted research for the Family 
Planning Association of India. She has volunteered with non-profits extensively in the Philippines, and 
has interned at Sustainable Business Consulting, where the results of her research and data analysis 
were published online. Alexia will graduate in the spring of 2012 and hopes to pursue work related to 
economics, development, and public health.  
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Luke Hawbaker is a junior at Yale University with a major in History. Politics and policy are passions 

of his and some of his past work includes interning at an Omaha-area law firm working with local food 
production as well as serving as a policy and research intern on multiple U.S. Senate campaigns. In 
the fall, he will help run a campaign for the New Haven Board of Alderman as well as work as an  
associate editor for the Yale Undergraduate Law Review. He has enjoyed getting to know the Twin 
Cities, and has gained valuable experience working with MicroGrants this summer. 

Brynna Nelson is a 2011 graduate from Yale University, where she majored in Molecular, Cellular, 

and Developmental Biology.  Her senior research project involved performing a genetic analysis of 
pluripotency maintenance in human embryonic stem cells at the Yale Stem Cell Center.  She would 
like to continue her research to better understand the genetic properties of human stem cells, thus 
making them widely available for use in cell replacement therapies. She has been enthusiastic about 
getting to know the Minneapolis/St. Paul area through her internship with MicroGrants, as she plans 
to continue living here in the Twin Cities.  

Claire Eder is a 2011 graduate of Macalester College with a degree in Economics.  Her focus in  

social and economic justice paired with her work experience in fair trade policy and female empower-
ment cultivated her interest in capacity building among underserved communities both domestically 
and internationally. During her semester abroad in Santiago, Chile, she volunteered with Comparte,  
a fair trade distributor of Chilean handicrafts. Interviews with these artisans demonstrated the im-
portant value of non-profits in helping artisans design their own paths to sustainability.  

Rosemond Mate is a student at Macalester in Economics and Environmental Science with a focus 

in energy issues. She is excited to support the Twin Cities community once again through her work 
with MicroGrants. Rosie also served as a mentor and tutor for American Indian youth with the Divi-
sion of Indian Work and as a literacy tutor for underprivileged children with Hope Community. Her 
most recent travels took her to Senegal where she worked as a French tutor and mentor to empower 
young Senegalese girls to dream big and to gain confidence. Rosie will graduate in the spring of 
2012 and hopes to pursue work in economics, focusing on development and energy issues.  

 

Our Summer Intern program  is a very important part of MicroGrants evaluation 

process. Dan Geoffrion, one of our past Yale interns reflects, óBeing a summer intern for 
MicroGrants was an extremely valuable experience. It developed within me a deeper heart 
for the poor, and I will continue to be linked to MicroGrants and their effective programs 

by advising future interns.ó Meet  this summerõs interns from  Macalester and Yale: 

 

Weôd like to thank the WCA Foundation of Minnesota for  

another generous contribution to MicroGrants this year. We  

boost hundreds of Twin Cities women closer to self-sufficiency  

each year due to all of our generous donors, granters and  

supporters.  

Pictured here, during a ósite visitô earlier this year are WCA board  

members Martha McLaughlin (far left) and Dot Lilja (far right)  

along with business owner and MG grantee, Maiôsah Blanton and  

MicroGrants founder, Joe Selvaggio in the center. 



 

Nikol  
Gianopoulos  

 

   

 MORE success stories, itôs working ... 

 

A very special THANK YOU to all our partner 
agencies who work closely with MicroGrants  to 
choose, mentor and monitor low-income people 
in reaching their goals of independence and  
self-sufficiency: 
 

¶ African Development Center (ADC) 

¶ Daily Work 
¶ Jeremiah Program 
¶ Midtown Global Market   
¶ Metropolitan Economic Dev. Assoc. (MEDA) 
¶ Metropolitan Consortium Comm Dev. (MCCD) 

¶ Neighborhood Development Center (NDC) 
¶ Pillsbury United Communities 
¶ People Responding in Social Ministry (PRISM) 
¶ Project For Pride in Living (PPL)  
¶ Summit Academy OIC 
¶ Twin Cities Rise! 
¶ Wilder Foundation 
¶ WomenVenture 

Ashley Coleman is a 25-year-old entre-

preneur pictured here in her boutique, 

Diva Rags & Suave Clothing. Ashley 

makes and sells decorated clothing items 

in her new retail shop at the corner of 

42nd and Cedar Ave in Minneapolis. 

ñMicroGrants made it possible for me to 

secure the trademarks I needed to move 

forward. It also helped with marketing 

and advertising. Thank you!ñ Ashley 

was named student of  the year at Metro 

State and also started  a club to teach at-

risk kids about being entrepreneurs.  

Ashley Coleman 

 

 

Nikol Gianopoulos is the owner of 

Sewtropolis, a Do-It-Yourself sewing 

studio and fabric store located just west 

of  Diamond Lake and Nicollet Ave S in 

Minneapolis. She needed a sign for more 

visibility, as 75% of her existing custom-

ers have indicated that they found her 

driving by her neighborhood shop.  

Working with WomenVenture connected  

Nikol to MicroGrants and also with her  

é in light of our present debt-ridden economy, MicroGrantsô 

policy of grants over loans is wiser than ever.  

landlord who ended up contributing to the cost of the new sign 

that now lights up her storefront. 

As a result of the $1000 Microgrants invested in Nikol, she is 

thrilled to report that, ñThere has been a significant difference 

in the income of my business. MicroGrants helped me advertise, 

bringing in more customers which is something I could not have 

done by myself! Thank you for the difference you make for so 

many of us who want to work and thrive!ò 

 Photo: Tom Sweeney,

[reprinted by permission 

of the Mpls Star Tribune]  

§ Tom Rock 

§ Jim Scheibel 

§ Joe Selvaggio 

§ Sam Selvaggio 

§ Kim Stokes 

§ Jim Weichert 

§ Alexia Diorio 

§ Chuck Garrity 

§ Jeff Heegaard 

§ Berit Johnson 

§ Terry McGann 

§ Mitch Pearlstein 

Please welcome and thank them for their service 

at the September 18 event. Their photos and 

statements will be in the fall newsletter as well.  

Twelve people were elected 

to the board of directors 

starting on September 15th: 

 

Register for this free event at  

http://microgrants.eventbrite.com 
or for assistance contact  

Tricia Haynes at 612.327.3400 or  

tricia@microgrants.net 

¶ Meet other donors, volunteers, staff and grantees 
¶ Meet our expanded board of directors  
¶ See our (possibly) award-winning new video 
¶ Visit with some of our grantees who will be there 
 displaying their wares 

Come early and enjoy16 year-old 

classical violinist and champion  

fiddler, Sedra Bistodeau  

The Bistodeau Family Band  
adds uplifting bluegrass to  

the evening program! 

Join us on Sunday               

September 18th at the  
Solera Restaurant 
900 Hennepin Ave Mpls 

5:00ð7:30 PM    Program at 6:00 

 

Fdmdq`k Lhkkr 
Odsdq I Jhmf E`lhkx Etmc`shnm 
KdIdtmd E`lhkx Entmc`shnm 

Knvqx Ghkk 
Qnahmr+ J`ok`m+ Lhkkdq % Bhqdrh 
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Thank you to our event sponsors: 



These statistics were gathered by our five summer interns.  

The quality of our grant recipients shows continuous improvement.  
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